
HMK Parent Council Minutes - May 2, 2022 
 
Meeting called to order at 6:35. There were 5 people in attendance: President Sarah Mckinnon, 
Treasurer Heather Saquet, Secretary Leslie Pearson, Mr. Hanke, and Mr. Freeman. 
 
Review of Minutes: minutes from previous meeting were reviewed. Leslie Pearson made a 
motion to adopt previous minutes. Heather Saquet seconded motion. Carried. 
 
Correspondence: Received thank you card from Ashlee Plett. 
 
Reports: 
 
President Sarah Mckinnon: nothing to report 
 
Treasurer Heather Saquet: Total in account of $9689.80. Make it Sow fundraiser was very 
successful. Over $2500 was raised. Still need to pay outstanding bill for product. Cheque for 
teacher requests still needs to be written as well. 
 
Mr. Hanke:  

 Mrs. Asselsteine has been hired to permanently teach a grade one class. 
 Mr. Unger has been hired to cover Mrs. Schafer's mat leave in grade four.  
 Mrs. Plett will be continuing to teach kindergarten on a half-time basis. 
 Mrs. Nicholson will be leaving HMK to teach in Eden.  
 Will be announcing shortly who the new early literacy and kindergarten term teachers 

will be, as well as the 3 month term position for Mrs. Smith's grade four class. 
 There are no longer any cohorts for the grades aside from the kindergarten and grade 2 

classes which are cohorted together. 
 The bathrooms are also no longer restricted to cohorts.  
 Morning entry to school is being adjusted to 8:40 due to the warmer weather. 
 Upcoming events are at the school are field trips, bike rodeo, Indigo Trio and Tabloid 

Day. 
 The possibility of noon hour swimming is being discussed. 

 
Mr. Freeman: 

  School clothing has been ordered and should be received in the next week. 

 
Old Business: 
 



 Need to write cheque for teachers requests for approximately $850 
 Gift for Heather Brister has been decided on and needs to be bought. 

New Business: 
 

 Sarah will make Facebook post on parent council page for parent volunteers for teacher 
appreciation days in June. Planning on either 3 or 4 days depending on parent response. 
Heather will in touch with Derek Pearson about boxing class, Tara McCarty about yoga 
class and Ilce Pineda for Zumba class for teachers.  

 Leslie will contact Yellowhead Centre about the possibility of holding a Spring Fling on 
June 3 from 6:30 - 8:00. Will discuss cost. Ordering glow-sticks for students at Spring 
Fling was also discussed. 

 
Meeting is adjourned at 7:41.  
 


